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Principal’s message 

Return to School 

This week saw a return to school for our very fortunate LGA. Staff, students and parents/carers were 

very excited to see a full return to on site learning and teaching. The end of Term 3 has been a busy 

one for our school, and others throughout the state. We’re happy to say that together we made it 

through what has been a constantly changing and sometimes difficult term. We could not have done 

it without the commitment from all our families who supported learning from home, and from our 

fantastic teaching and support staff. Thank you for your efforts to continue to keep our school          

community safe. 

I hope everyone enjoys a break over the holidays, and is looking forward to the COVID-safe return to 

school in Term 4. Term 4 will resume for students on Tuesday October 5 2021.  

 

NAPLAN 

Last week, our 2021 NAPLAN results were released. Our results were very pleasing and continue to 

show outstanding improvement. 

 

• 40% of our students achieved results in the top two bands for reading. This is a significant          

improvement from 14% in 2019.  

• 28% of our students achieved results in the top two bands for numeracy. This is an improvement 

from 17% in 2019.  

• Every student in our school achieved at or above the national minimum standard in reading, 

writing, grammar and punctuation, spelling and numeracy. 

 

HSC 

Congratulations to Lachlan Makim! You have nearly made it to the end of a unique and very tough 

year.  

The official last day for Year 12 is this Friday, September 17 2021, however, students will be supported up 

until their exams. From the beginning of Term 4, Year 12/HSC students can continue to attend school 

for revision, learning, wellbeing support and to have access to their teachers. 

HSC exams will proceed for all students from November 9 2021 in a COVID-safe way, in line with NSW 

Health advice. 

We wish Lachie all the best for the future. He will be missed here at Tottenham CS. 

 

Amanda Thorpe - Principal 
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Artwork Competition 
Well done to all the students of Tottenham Central School 
for participating in this year’s 2021 Art Competition for Book 
Week. A big congratulations to the following winners: 
Samara, Mason, Katie, Marty, Billy A, Kate R, May, Lucy, Abby 
and Shauna. 
They have each received a special book prize for their         
fabulous work. For those of you who would like to see the 
artwork, it is currently being displayed in the main street at 
the Tottenham Information Centre. (Absent from pictures: 
Lucy and Abby). 

School news  
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K/1/2 Excursion 
At this stage, the K/1/2 students are booked in to Wambangalang Field Study Centre for their          
excursion on Monday, October 25 (Term 4, Week 4). We are all hoping the COVID restrictions will be 
lifted by then. More information will be given closer to the date. 
 
Student Port Folios 
A reminder for all students to return their portfolios to school as soon as possible. Thank you. 
 
Calendar Artwork Update 
Since we have our students back this week, our fantastic teachers have decided to program some 
last-minute art for the Calendar Art Fundraiser so students do not have to complete it at home. We 
have included some photos of the art that the students will be creating for your consideration, to 
help you decide if you would like to order something this year. 
  
If you prefer, rather than using the artworks, we can turn your favourite photos into products instead. 
These include products such as calendars, mouse-pads, cards, sketchbooks and diaries. Instructions 
on how to upload photos are on your order form. 
  
Order forms have gone home with students this week. We have also sent order forms to parent 
emails. They are due back by the end of Week 1, Term 4.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please email tanya.stevens4@det.nsw.edu.au.  
 

 
 
 
K/1 ‘Birds’ 
 
 
 
 
 
  Year 4/5/6 ‘Optical Illusion’ 

 
 
 

 
 
   
2/3/4 ‘Header’ 

mailto:tanya.stevens4@det.nsw.edu.au
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Primary news—Crazy Hair Day 
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Secondary news 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Secondary Assessment Tasks 
Secondary students will be receiving their Term 4 Assessment Booklet on the first day back next term. 
The overviews for both Stage 4 and 5 for Term 4 are below. 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 4 
Week 1 

  

 
Visual Arts 

 
Visual Arts, Geography 

 
Year 11—n/a 
Year 12 - n/a 
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principals  Mrs Meggan Adam (rel.) 
            Ms Sally Fitzalan (Thurs-Fri) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Canteen 
 
Canteen open tomorrow, Friday September 17. 
 
The final winter Soup-of-the-Day will be Pumpkin Soup 
with bread roll.  
 
The full 2021 menu is available to all students and staff for 
recess and lunch orders. Please have all orders in by 
9:30am, thank you.  
 
Kathryn Klante  
0401 305 002  
 
 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 
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